
Chairman Lipps 
Vice Chair Holmes 
Ranking Member Russo 
Members of the Health House Committee 

Thank you for the opportunity to provide proponent testimony on house bill 248. My 
name is Anna Clark and I’m a stay at home mom. The reason a support house bill 248 
is because I’ve seen the negative effects that vaccines can have. I have a son who has 
vaccine induced Asthma. He was a completely healthy child and now deals with a life 
long illness that effects him daily. 

Nothing is once size fits all. Mandating any kind of medical procedure is putting us and 
our children at risk and taking away our God give rights. As a nation built on freedom, 
we should not have to choose to use a vaccine that is still in its trail stages to combat a 
virus that in most cases has a recovery rate of 99.7%. People should ALWAYS have the 
right to bodily autonomy. That freedom should not come with restrictions such as losing 
your job or not being able to do things you need or love to do. Please stand up for 
freedom and support house bill 248. 

Thank you once again for this opportunity to provide testimony on the need for and 
urgency of house bill 248. 

Sincerely, 
Anna Clark


